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We interviewed Dr. Scott Swerdlin, DVM, 
MRCVS, and President of Palm Beach Equine 
Clinic to learn more about Palm Beach Equine 
Clinic’s simple beginnings to become one of 
the largest veterinary practices in the United 
States. 

What was the genesis of Palm Beach Equine 
Clinic- why was it started, how big was it, 
how many vets worked in the beginning, 
what kinds of services were offered?

In 1979, Dr. Paul Wollenman came to 
Wellington, Florida to principally care for Lion 
Country Safari’s exotic animals. Dr. Wollenman 
started to build the physical structure of Palm 
Beach Equine Clinic in 1981. I joined PBEC in 
1983 and it was the beginning of a remarkable 
partnership. Dr. Wollenman strengths and my 
strengths complemented each other well. I had 
recently resigned my Captaincy in the United 
States Airforce Veterinary Core and was excited 
to come back to where I grew up. 

In 1991, we enticed Dr. Robert W. Brusie to 

join us from his successful surgical practice in 
Atlanta, GA. Dr. Brusie joined us to build the 
modern foundation of Palm Beach Equine 
Clinic. I was extremely fortunate to have these 
two extraordinary veterinarians as mentors. 
Shortly after Dr. Brusie joined us, we had an 
exceptional surgical service routinely cutting 
colics and performing orthopedic surgeries. 
The final piece of the puzzle was to bring 
on a remarkable veterinarian from the next 
generation. We found that missing piece in 
2003, when Dr. Richard Wheeler joined the 
team. 

When did PBEC evolve into its current state?
The evolution of Palm Beach Equine Clinic 

has been constant and ever increasing. The 
growth of PBEC mirrored the growth of the 
show horse industry through 2005. Ten years 
ago, we witnessed an exponential growth 
in the Dressage discipline. From our simple 
beginnings, we now have twenty eight 
veterinarians. What I take great pride in in 

my job is to keep twenty eight veterinarians 
happy and explore additional opportunities to 
continue to grow and improve. Almost 30 years 
ago, Palm Beach Equine Clinic bought the first 
ultrasound for equine practice in South Florida. 
Twenty five years ago, Palm Beach Equine 
Clinic installed the first gamma ray camera to 
perform bone scans (Nuclear Scintigraphy). 
Twenty years ago, we developed Computed 
Radiography (CR) for horses. Currently, Palm 
Beach Equine Clinic has the most advanced 
state-of-the-art surgical and diagnostic 
imaging equipment for the horse. Onsite, 
we have a Hallmarq standing MRI unit, MiE 
gamma ray camera, Digital Radiography, Video 
Endoscopy, and a bevy of additional diagnostic 
equipment. Palm Beach Equine Clinic is 
dedicated to providing exceptional veterinary 
service for the horse. 

What are the most important parts of PBEC?
No question, it is our staff. Palm Beach 

Equine Clinic is dedicated to providing a culture 
of respect and excellent communication. 
Palm Beach Equine Clinic encourages every 
technician and employee to embrace their 
position not just as a job, but as a career. Many 
of our technicians and administration staff 
have been a part of PBEC for over 10 years. I 
want every person who works here to feel as 
though they are part of a team. Unequivocally, 
the most important part of PBEC is its family of 
employees.  

How was PBEC changed in the past several 
years?

Over ten years ago, we were fortunate to 
have Dr. Bill Patterson, Dr. Gary Priest, Dr. Bob 
Smith, Dr. Hilary Clayton, Dr. Jordan Lewis, 
and Dr. Kathleen Timmins join Palm Beach 
Equine Clinic to contribute to the culture and 
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the success that we currently enjoy.  In the past several years, we have 
added multiple, additional extraordinarily talented veterinarians. Dr. 
Jorge Gomez, Dr. Weston Davis, Dr. Sarah Puchalski, Dr. Bryan Dubynsky, 
Dr. Janet Greenfield, Dr. Tyler Davis, Dr. Daren Tamplin, Dr. Natalia Novoa, 
Dr. Ryan Lukens, Dr. Selina Passante-Watt, Dr. Jamie McAnly, Dr. CJ 
Caniglia and Dr. Sarah Allendorf have all recently joined the Palm Beach 
Equine Clinic team within the past five years. We have updated all of our 
technical capabilities and we have added an Annex Office on the WEF 
show grounds in Wellington, Florida. 

What do you see PBEC adding in 2016?
For Palm Beach Equine Clinic, 2016 will be an exciting year for expansion 

of our physical facility. PBEC plans on adding an additional 4,000 square 
feet of air conditioned examination areas, an additional surgical suite and 
recovery stall, as well as climate controlled isolation quarantine stalls. 
Under the guidance of Dr. Sarah Puchalski, our in house Board Certified 
Radiologist, Palm Beach Equine Clinic hopes to add the first equine 
Computed Tomography service (CT scans) to our diagnostic imaging 
expertise.  

What does it mean to be part of the South Florida community?
Palm Beach Equine Clinic owes all of its success to the horsemen and 

horsewomen of South Florida. We thank you for trusting our Doctors and 
staff with your precious family member, your horse. PBEC Veterinarians 
volunteer their time for many projects in our community. It is our pleasure 
to support Vinceremos Therapeutic Riding Center, the Great Charity 
Challenge, One World, and many other local charities. Our Doctors 
also contribute their time to providing veterinary care for the Winter 
Equestrian Festival and the Adequan Global Dressage Festival as the 
Official Veterinarians. Palm Beach Equine Clinic is dedicated to providing 
exceptional care to your horse and is committed to improving our 
relationship with our clients, as well as our community. 

Jack Mancini

Dr. Janet Greenfield-Davis knew she wanted 
to be a veterinarian since elementary school. She 
grew up riding and competing on the hunter/
jumper circuit in California before attending 
California Polytechnic State University and 
graduating from the University of Glasgow 
School of Veterinary Medicine in Glasgow, 
Scotland. Working alongside her husband Tyler 
Davis, Janet joined the Palm Beach Equine team 
as an intern before accepting a full-time position 
in 2010.

What inspired you to be a veterinarian?
I started riding at eight years old in a little field 
at the end of my street. As I started to grow up, 
my dad got me taking lessons and competing. 
He asked me one day when I was 11, ‘What do 
you want to be when you grow up’? I told him 
that I wanted to be a veterinarian and work on 
horses. He never let me forget that, so I grew up 
and became a veterinarian. 

What is it like to work with your husband 
everyday?
It’s wonderful. How many people can say 
that they get to see their significant other 

throughout the day, work on cases together, 
and bounce ideas off each other? We have 
worked together since the day we met. We went 
to school together, sat together in class and 
now we work together. I absolutely love it.

Have your children inherited the animal-
lover gene?
Oh yes! We have two girls – Zella is two and 
Maisie is five months. Zella comes on calls with 
me regularly. She has her own toy stethoscope 
in my truck.

What is your specialty? 
I specialize in acupuncture and herbal 
medicine. Both piqued my interest in vet 
school, and when I came to Palm Beach Equine, 
there was an opening for an acupuncturist. 
I really love having a way to treat animals 
without using drugs or steroids. It’s one more 
method to help equine athletes reach peak 
performance and is gaining more and more 
popularity. When I first started, people didn’t 
embrace it as much, but now even more 
doctors are starting to turn to it for cases they 
are not sure how to diagnose. With all the strict 

rules in FEI, it is a way to make a horse feel 
better without using drugs.

When you are not working, where can we 
find you?
Handing out with my kids and my husband. We 
try to do family things as often as we can. 

What advice would you give to someone 
considering vet school?
It’s a long, hard road but if you love it, it is so 
worth it. 

What do you like about being on the Palm 
Beach Equine team?
We have all the diagnostic equipment we could 
ever need, and I love the quality of practitioners 
that we have at our practice. We always work 
as a team – everyone’s number-one goal is the 
best care for horses and animals in general. 

Name one thing most people don’t know 
about you?
I used to swing dance. I taught lessons and 
performed for a long time.
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Jo Ann Hopkins and her 12-year-old 
Appendix-bred gelding, Blazer, are currently 
placed third in points in the local 1D barrel racing 
circuit in Florida. However, just three months ago, 
Blazer underwent surgery at Palm Beach Equine 
Clinic for a growing cyst in his sinus. On August 
1, 2015, Dr. Weston Davis, DACVS, performed 
the surgical procedure on Blazer for an expansile 
paranasal sinus cyst of the left paranasal sinuses, 
extending to the right concho-frontal sinus.

Hopkins noticed that Blazer, who she calls 
“George” for his laid-back attitude, had a raised 
knot on his head this spring and consulted with 
her local vet, Dr. Kelly Alderman. The area was 
monitored closely and remained the same until 
June, when Hopkins noticed Blazer wheezing 
while running barrels and the knot increasing in 
size. 

Dr. Alderman performed radiographs on 
the site and aspirated the swelling where a 
substantial amount of fluid was removed. She 
confirmed that the bump was a suspected 
paranasal sinus cyst. At that point, Blazer was 
referred to Dr. Weston Davis of Palm Beach 

Equine Clinic, who advised Hopkins that the cyst 
was likely growing slowly within the sinus for 
a considerable amount of time with no clinical 
signs. The diagnosis was an expansile paranasal 
sinus cyst of the left paranasal sinuses, extending 
to the right frontal sinus.

For surgery, Blazer was placed under standing 
sedation and local analgesia (painkiller) and 
his head was aseptically prepared before Dr. 
Davis performed a frontonasal sinusotomy 
(incision into the sinus). He made an opening 
from the middle of Blazer’s head to the corner 
of his eye. Once the skin flap was elevated and 
the bone fractured, a large amount of fluid was 
evacuated, which is consistent with the contents 
of a paranasal sinus cyst. Dr. Davis also observed 
that the sinus cavity was extremely distorted 
and expanded. The cyst lining was debrided and 
removed, then the sinus was lavaged and a tube 
was advanced into the sinus cavity to facilitate 
drainage. The sinus was packed with gauze tied 
together and soaked in a dilute betadine. Finally, 
the bone flap was replaced and the skin was 
closed and covered with a sterile bandage.

The gauze packing was removed 48 hours 
after surgery and upon release from Palm Beach 
Equine Clinic, Hopkins was instructed to monitor 
the incision for heat, swelling and discharge. 
Bute, in the amount of 2g, was administered 
orally once a day for five days and Dr. Alderman 
removed the sutures after 10 days. 

Hopkins characterizes Blazer as a sweet 
gelding with heart to spare, and is happy to 
report that his recovery has been fantastic. After 
six weeks of stall rest and rehab time to get back 
in shape, Blazer recently won his first barrel race 
after surgery. According to Hopkins, Blazer is 
running better than ever thanks to Dr. Davis and 
the staff at Palm Beach Equine Clinic. 

Cynthia Skaar

Blazer Back to Winning Ways after Sinus Cyst 
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